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Jack Anderson 

Spring is a time of new beginnings.  The 
seeds of today become the flowers,     
vegetables and fruits of tomorrow.  Spring 
is also the time when our Town Staff, 
much like you, get to work on the          
numerous projects that have been        
accumulating on our lists as we awaited 
warmer weather.  It is the time of year 
when local civic organizations are busy 
planning the events of summer.  GYS 
Opening Day is May 2, Lions Catfish       
Extravaganza is July 10 & 11, and the      
Greenville Civic Club Summer Send-Off is 
August 29.  But let’s not get ahead of    
ourselves.  

What’s going on in Greenville in 2020?  The 
Chip Garrow Memorial Trail is being      
constructed at Jennerjohn Park,             
committees are working on plans for    
developing Field of Dreams Park as well as 
a makeover to Community Park.  Final 
touches are being completed on the     
interior and exterior of our new fire & 
safety building.  Our Fire & EMS              
departments, along with Town Staff, will 
be organizing a date to celebrate the   
dedication of this amazing new facility to 
the Town of Greenville.  The Public Works 
team is focusing efforts on the many   
significant infrastructure projects 
throughout our Town including new     
construction, road maintenance,      
stormwater management ponds, critical 
sewer facility reconstruction, and utilities 
relocation for upcoming major roadway 
projects.  Thank you to all our Town Staff 
for their tireless efforts to make sure our 
parks, trails and roadways are well     
maintained and ready for us to use. 

Let’s talk road maintenance!  With so 
many projects being initiated, planned, 
and completed in our incredible town it 
may seem strange to want to focus a    
portion of this article on our roads, but 
year-over-year road maintenance is at or 
near the top of the list of expenses for  

 

 

 

Greenville with annual spend ranging from 
$1.5 to $4 million.  Annually Town Staff 
reviews our over 107 miles of local roads 
totaling over $100 million in roadway    
assets to determine priorities for    
maintenance needs.   

To authenticate these priorities Greenville 
uses the WISLR application and PASER 
rating system.  WISLR is an internet     
accessible application which helps local 
governments manage local road data   
improving decision-making and ensuring 
our roadways meet state statute           
requirements. PASER is a rating scale that 
uses visual inspection to evaluate      
pavement surface conditions including 
surface defects, surface deformation, 
cracks, patches, and potholes.  Roadways 
are ranked on a scale from 1 (failed – total 
reconstruction required) to 10 (excellent – 
no maintenance required).  PASER ratings 
can provide a basis for comparing          
individual roadway segment conditions 
and translate them to preferred      
maintenance options.  The distressing 
truth is over 30% of Greenville’s roadways 
are ranked at a level 4 or lower . This 
means currently over 32 miles of our local 
roads are in need of major structural work 
or total reconstruction.  Although we 
would like to get all these roads fixed it 
simply isn’t currently feasible to do all at 
once.  The estimated mean of road        
reclamation/reconstruction costs $129.50 
per lineal foot.  To fix all the PASER rated 
level 4 or lower local roads would equate 
to over an estimated $21 million.  How we 
go about improving overall road            
conditions in our community remains a 
priority for Town Staff and the Town 
Board.  For the benefit of all, we continue 
to strive to do this in the most reasonable 

economic means available to us today.  
Prioritizing road maintenance, utilizing 
annual budget forecasting and managing 
new urban  development are a few of the 
methods we are using to manage this  
expense.   
 
As your Town Chair, I encourage you to 
foster the sense of community in     
Greenville.  Welcome a new neighbor, join 
a local civic organization, get out and  
volunteer.  Give back to the community 
that gives so much to you.  To stay up on 
the happenings within our community, I 
recommend citizens link to the Town of 
Greenville Facebook page.  Town staff 
does an amazing job of posting updates 
on all items of interest around our town, 
new projects, and important items of   
significance. 
Sincerely, 
Jack Anderson 
 

TOWN CHAIRPERSON 

Happy Anniversary! 
1 Year of Service 

 Julie Routhieaux, Deputy Clerk 

3 Years of Service 

 Ericka Maertz, Administrative   
Assistant 

5 Years of Service 

 Brad Elandt—Fire Fighter 

10 Years of Service 

 Spencer Jack—Fire Fighter 

 Scott Paap—Fire Fighter 

 Gary Moser—Fire Fighter 

25 Years of Service 

 Kathy  Mallmann 
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Community Movie Night 

Canopy For Greenville 

In an effort to increase the tree canopy in Greenville, we will be offering 
Greenville residents the opportunity to earn a free tree through attend-
ance at an educational workshop held at the Town Hall. The workshop will 
be held on Saturday, April 25 at 10:00 am.  More information, along with the 
registration form, can be found on the town website. Registration will be 
limited to the first 20 people. 

PARKS, RECREATION & FORESTRY  

We Are Hiring! Seasonal Employment 

The Town of Greenville’s Parks, Recreations and Forestry Department is 
currently accepting applications for seasonal park laborers for the sum-
mer of 2020. Duties include grounds and facilities maintenance, mow-
ing and trimming grass, painting, litter and trash pick-up, cleaning facil-
ities, etc. May also be required to assist the Public Works and Sanitary 
Departments when needed. Position consists of 40 hours per week with 
occasional weekend and holiday hours. Applications and a complete 
position description can be found on the town website.  

Landscape Beautification Award 

Does your neighbor maintain an outstanding landscape, beautifying the 
neighborhood?  Have you noticed beautiful landscaping at a local        
business? Visit the Town’s website to learn how you can recognize these 
individuals and businesses by nominating them for the Landscape    
Beautification Award. 

The Greenville Parks, Recreation and Forestry 
Department in partnership with the Greenville 
Lioness Club are pleased to present           

Community Movie Night at Lions Park this summer.  Admission is FREE 
and concessions and the movie will be shown rain or shine. In the case of 
inclement weather, the movie will be shown inside the barn.  Watch for 
this year’s schedule on our Facebook page and on the town website!  

Municipal incorporation is the process of 
creating new villages and cities from town 
territory. It is regulated under Wisconsin 
Statutes Chapter 66 General Municipality 
Law (s. 66.0201).  

What is Incorporation? 

joel gregozeski 

The Town of Greenville has resubmitted an     
Incorporation submittal to the Wisconsin        
Department of Administration. 
 
This resubmission reflects the comments of the 
State’s prior determination, providing a revised 
boundary map and petition to support the       
incorporation of the Village of Greenville. The 
revised Village of Greenville has been reduced in 
size in order to meet the requirements of     
compactness. The proposed village will be 16.89 
square miles in area (versus 36 square miles) 
and a population of 11,827 based on the 2020 
DOA estimates. The remnant town will be 19.11 
square miles in area and have a remaining     
population of 2,969 persons. 
 
Resubmitting a new petition would initially     
create a separate Town and Village of         
Greenville.  However, should the incorporation 
pass, the remaining Town could be reunited with 
the newly formed village via an                             
Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement   
between the remnant Town and newly formed     
Village.  This act would be similar to the          
incorporation of the Town of Menasha to the 
Village of Fox Crossing.  This process does add 
some complexity and can be confusing to 
many.    Because of this complexity, we           
attempted to incorporate the entire Town at 
once. 
 
Updates to the incorporation process will be 
posted on our website as they become           
available:  http://townofgreenville.com/
our_community/incorporation.php . 
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FREE ESTIMATES
We Specialize In: 

• Water softener installation & repair 
• Water heater installation & repair 
• Filtration systems   • Sump pumps

• Plumbing remodels & repairs 

920-460-9797 

$20 OFF
any service

of $100
or more

Work ethic 
comes standard. 
Where there’s work to be done, there’s Kubota equipment 
ready to get it done right. With reliable diesel engines and 
an array of attachments, it’s time to conquer every task. 
Visit us today.

KubotaUSA.com
© Kubota Tractor Corporation 2019. This material is for descriptive purposes only. Kubota disclaims all representations and 
warranties, express or implied, or any liability from the use of this material. For complete warranty, safety and product information, 
consult your local Kubota dealer. For the complete disclaimer, go to KubotaUSA.com/disclaimers and see the posted disclaimer.

L Series Grand L SeriesRTV-X Series SSV Series

Motor Company
PEOPLE. PRODUCTS. SERVICE YOU CAN TRUST!

SERVICE

W9614 Hwy 96
Dale, WI

920-779-4311

New & Used

- Agricultural
- Residential
- Construction

Equipment
Parts & Service

                        
            

Residential • Commercial 
Municipal • Industrial

734-3880

SEWER-DRAIN 
SERVICE

Dumpster Rentals

  Pastor Steve Kline and Pastor Chad Starfeldt

N1615 Meadowview Dr, Greenville, WI 
920-757-5722  |  www.shepherdhills.org

Our new  sanctuary  is going to  open  in June 2020

God reaches us, with the love that reaches others.

Kyle Lange Agency, LLC 
Kyle Lange, Agent 

851 Racine St Ste A, Menasha 
KyleLangeAgency.com

EVERY MILE, EVERY MILESTONE, 
WE’VE GOT YOU COVERED.
CALL ME TODAY AT (920) 725-2002.
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Dumping Ordinance 

PUBLIC WORKS 
Brush Pick-Up 

The Yard Waste Site is open to all   
Greenville residents who have purchased 
a permit to use the site. Yard Waste Site 
Permits can be purchased at the Public 
Works Office. Due to the increased      
operation costs the new charge for the 
2020 Yard Waste Site Permit will be $20. 
Additional stickers within the same 
household are sold at a discounted price 
of $10 per sticker. Permits are good for 
one calendar year. The Yard Waste Site     
Policy, along with accepted material, can 
be found on the Yard Waste and Brush 
Pick-Up page of our website. Extended 
hours of operation at the Yard Waste Site 
will begin April 1 and are as follows:     

Monday – Thursday 7:00am – 7:00pm  

Friday 8:00am – 12:00pm 

Saturday 9:00am – 3:00pm 

(With the exception of Holidays) 

 Wednesday, April 15 – Thursday,          
April 23, 2020 

 Wednesday, Sept. 9 – Thursday,  
September 17, 2020 

Collection is limited to Town of Greenville 
Residents only, with a limit of 4 tires per 
household. Tires will not be accepted at 
the Town during any other time however, 
tires can be dropped off at the             
Outagamie County Landfill for a fee.  
Tires from businesses are not accepted. 
Only tires with a rim size of 18”or less will 
be accepted at no charge. For all tires 
with a rim size of 19" or larger in size or 
quantities of over 4, the resident will be 
charged $5.00 per tire at the Public 
Works Office; or $175.00 per ton if taken 
directly to the Outagamie County      
Landfill/Recycling Center (1419 Holland 
Rd., Appleton). 

 

 

 

Brush pickup begins the second Monday 
of every month, year round. Collection 
can take up to a week to complete.    
Residents who would like to participate 
in brush pickup should call:                  
(920)  757-7276 or email public-
works@townofgreenville.com to be   
added to the collection list no later than 
12pm the Friday before. Please review 
the full Brush Pickup Policy located on 
our website before being added to the 
collection list.  

 

The Town of Greenville’s Solid Waste    
Ordinance, §247-9 Prohibited Conduct, 
states: “No person, Firm or Corporation 
shall dispose of, dump or bury garbage, 
yard waste, or refuse, upon any road 
right-of-way or upon any public or       
private lands in the Town of Greenville 
other than upon those premises duly 
designated and licensed as sites for   
disposing, dumping, or burying of        
garbage, yard waste or refuse.” If you   
are found to be violating this regulation 
and dumping in the Town of Greenville, 
you may be fined $50 to $1,000.        

Pictured: (bottom left) Katrina Bohman,                      
Julie Routhieaux and Holly Arft 

Yard Waste Site 

Upcoming Collection Dates: 

4/13, 5/11, 6/8, and 7/13 

Free Tire Drop-Off 

 South Creek Drive Reconstruction (School Rd. – Molly Marie Ct.) 

 Pulverize and Pave Spring Road (North Rd. – Julius Dr.) 

 STH 15 East Flood Control Basin 

 STH 15 West Flood Control Basin 

 Old Fire Station Conversion to Public Works / Parks Offices and Garage 

 Traffic Calming Devices in Residential Subdivisions 

 Everglade Phase 2 Dredging 

 Community Park Drainage Improvements 

 Sanitary Lift Station 1 Pump Upgrades and Force Main Replacement 

 Sanitary Lift Station 2 Reconstruction 

What’s Happening in Public Works This Year? 

Playing It Safe 

Construction hats, vests and safety 
goggles help to keep our office staff 
safe as they get their first glimpse of 
the new Fire Department and EMS 
building.  



.

W7265 School Road  •  Greenville, WI 54942
920-757-5639  •  www.immluth.org

WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES
Thursday Service at 6:30PM

Saturday Service at 5:00PM

Sunday Services at 7:45, 9:15 and 10:45AM

EDUCATIONAL OFFERINGS
Christian Day School: 3K PreSchool – 8th Grade

Sunday Bible Hour for all ages at 9:15AM

Pastor Jeremy Mattek
Pastor Nathan Moldenhauer

Pastor John Qualmann

“Mornings with Mommy is a series of 
educational playdates for children ages 0-5. 
Spend time engaged in your child’s learning 
through art, crafts, gross and �ne motor skills, 
stories and songs. Join us the 1st and 3rd 
Wednesday of the month from 8:30-9:30am.

There are any number of things we would like to be �nished with in life – �nished being afraid 
of the future, �nished worrying about the present, �nished feeling regret about the past, 
�nished having to attend funerals and say goodbye to those we love. This is why Jesus came; 
to set us free from fear, from death, and even from the sad results of our own sel�shness. Come 
to Immanuel this Holy Week and be reminded of how you can be �nished feeling anything but 
victorious in life.

HOLY WEEK WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES
April 10 Traditional Good Friday Service at 1:00pm
 A Good Friday Tenebrae Service (Service of Darkness) at 5:00 & 7:00pm

April 11 Easter Eve Worship at 6:30pm

April 12 Easter Sunday Festival Worship at 7:00, 8:30 & 10:00am
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Small Business Website 
Design and SEO

920-850-4642
www.alcowebdesign.com 
staff@alcowebdesign.com

www.JeffsWaterConditioning.com

Buy 4 Bags 
of Salt 

Get 1 Bag 
FREE 
Expires 3-31-20

For All
Your Roofing

Needs, Contact

R & B ROOFING INC
OF HORTONVILLE

Serving all of the Fox Valley & Surrounding Cities 
Residential • New Construction • Commercial

• �R & B Roofing, Inc Has Been Proudly Serving The Fox Valley and Surrounding 
Cities Since 1965

• We Place Our Pride In Delivering Quality Workmanship On Every Job.
• 100% Workmanship Warranty
• �Re-Roofs,Tear Off Roofs, Roof Repairs, Flat Roofs, EPDM Rubber And 

Modified, Built Up Roofs, New Roofs, Fascia/Soffit Replacement, Gutters / 
Downspouts, Siding, Windows, Professional Clean-Up

• Insurance Claims Welcome -; Leaks and Storm / Wind Damage Repairs

Website: www.randbroofinginc.com 
Email: info@randbroofinginc.com

FREE Estimates 
Fully Insured 

& Bonded

Municipal Engineering
Architecture
Land Surveying/

Site Development
Geospatial Solutions/GIS
Environment & Ecology
Stormwater Management
Transportation
Water Systems
Wastewater Treatment
Waste-to-Energy

Mechanical HVAC,
Electrical & Plumbing

Structural Engineering

 Industrial Engineering

Construction Services

Funding Strategies/
Grant Assistance

Design/Build Services

Public/Private
Partnerships

920 751 4200    MCMGRP.COM 

Valued & Trusted 
COMMUNITY 

RELATIONSHIPS.

NEENAH WI   MACHESNEY PARK IL   VALPARAISO IN

Beverage Company
Open Daily at 10AM

www.corksncaps.com
Follow us on       @corksncaps

Corner of Hwy. 15 & Lily of the Valley Drive •  Greenville
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GREENVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT As of  2/29/20, the Greenville Fire Depart-
ment responded to 29 calls for service. 

What’s New? 

May 22nd  In the parking lot at N1739 
Lily of the Valley Dr; Greenville Fire & 
EMS charity brat fry from 10am-2pm. 

 
July 10th  Doors open at 4pm . Greenville 

Lions Catfish Races at Lions Park.   
FREE admission!  Enjoy food, music, 
demonstrations, activities, and         
fireworks. 

 
July 11th  Doors are open at 5pm.      

Greenville Lions Catfish Concert at  
Lions Park.  See the Greenville Lions 
website for more details.  Performing 
this year: GREAT WHITE, 38  SPECIAL 
and STYX. 
 

July 24th and 25th  Cheer on Greenville 
Fire & EMS teams at the annual softball 
tournament at Hortonville’s Otto Miller 
Park. 

August 4th   4:30pm-7pm  National Night 
Out at Greenville Community Park.  See 
ThedaStar, Law Enforcement, Fire and 
EMS vehicles, equipment and            
personnel.  

 
August 29th   12:30pm   Greenville        

Veteran’s Ceremony at the memorial 
outside the Fire & EMS station.  Guest 
speakers to recognize our hometown 
active military members, veterans and 
emergency services personnel. 

 
August 29th   2pm Town Parade and bike 

raffle. See our fire department website 
for more details. 

 
August 29th   Doors open after the       

parade.  Bill Tesch Memorial Summer 
Send-Off Concert at Lions Park. 
Headlining: BOOGIE AND THE YO YO’Z    
Visit the fire department website for 
more details. 
 

September 11th   Public observation of     
9-11-01 at the Greenville September 11th 
Memorial.  Time to be determined.  See 
the next newsletter or fire department 
website for updates. 

 
October 10th   10am-2pm Greenville Fire 

and EMS Open House…AT THE NEW 
STATION!!!   See fire apparatus, an 
ambulance, police cars, ThedaStar, live 
demonstrations, car seat checks, free 
food and of course, check out the   
station!       

Retirement 
Deputy Chief, Mike Vande Hei 

We would like to thank Deputy Chief 
Vande Hei for his 30 years of service with 
the Greenville Fire Department.   
Throughout his years with the fire       
department he has been a tremendous 
help with his knowledge of maintenance 
and operation of the fire apparatus, along 
with his expertise of vehicle extrication.  
His willingness to help with any problem 
we had with fire apparatus and being the 
first to volunteer will be greatly missed.  
Thank you Deputy Chief Vande Hei for 
your years of service. 
 
Fire Fighter, Gary Moser 
 
Throughout Gary’s 10 years of service, we 
have much to be thankful for. Most      
importantly, Gary has been dedicated to 
and a founding member of the Greenville 
Fire Department Honor Guard. We all 
wish you the best on your future           
endeavors and thank you so much for 
your dedicated years of service. 
 
Fire Fighter, Brian Bellile 
 
Seven years of service means seven 
years of dedication to the Greenville Fire 
Department. Both his time and his      
dedication to the Fire Department will be 
missed.  Good luck to you and all that 
may come to you as you enter a new 
chapter in life. We thank you for your  
service. 

Since the last newsletter, we welcomed 
new firefighters Tim Collins and Jamie 
Campbell (who is also a Greenville First 
Responder).  We thank them for their 
commitment to the Town.  

We’re hoping for an early spring so that 
the landscaping and paving around the 
new station can be completed.  Stay 
tuned for details on a public station  
dedication and open house this summer.  



9 

 

Our fundraising drive was a big success; we reached our goal 
and have purchased the ballistic vests we were proposing to 
buy. Now each First Responder has a vest and they will be used 
for what they are meant for.  Many thanks to all the residents, 
groups and businesses that donated, this helps us to do our jobs 
safer and gives our families some piece of mind. Several years 
ago, using generous donations, we were also able to buy ballistic 
vests and helmets designed for active shooter type situations. 
We have dedicated time to do extra training for this type of   
scenario. 
 
A group called the Rescue Task Force in Outagamie County        
includes Appleton, Grand Chute, Kaukauna and Greenville. We 
are a big part of the group and in case of an active shooter we 
could get called in to assist. 

    “Neighbors 

Helping  

Neighbors” 

The Greenville First Responders have been busier this year than at 
this time last year. We ended up with 413 calls at the end of 2019 
compared to 346 in 2018 and since the beginning of 2020 to the end 
of February, we have responded to 73 calls. Last year at this same 
time period we responded to 63, but there has been very few 
weather related calls.  

Safety Equipment Update 

GREENVILLE FIRST RESPONDERS 

Interesting Information on                   

‘Dry Drowning’ 

You pay close attention to your kids when they’re  swimming or 
playing  in the pool. You make sure a lifeguard is on hand and you 
never leave your little ones alone near any water -- even the tub. 
That’s the right thing to do, but there’s still more that you can do to 
keep them safe: learn the signs of danger after they’re out of the 
water and what to do. 
 
Health experts define drowning as trouble breathing after you get 
water into your airways. Sometimes that happens while swimming 
or bathing. But it can come from something as simple as getting 
water in your mouth or getting dunked. Although it can be fatal, it 
isn't always. You can survive drowning if you get help right away.  
 
You may have heard of the terms “dry drowning” and “secondary 
drowning.” Those aren’t actually medical terms. But they do point 
to rare complications that you should know about and that are 
most common in children. 

With dry drowning, water never reaches the lungs. Instead,  
breathing in water causes your child's vocal cords to spasm and 
close up. That shuts off their airways, making it hard to breathe. 
You would start to notice those signs right away -- it wouldn’t   
happen out of the blue days later. 
 
“Secondary drowning” is another term people use to describe            
another drowning complication. It happens if water gets into the 
lungs. There, it can irritate the lungs’ lining and fluid can build up, 
causing a condition called pulmonary edema. You’d likely notice 
your child having trouble breathing right away, and it might get 
worse over the next 24 hours. 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Symptoms Can Include: 
Coughing,  chest pain, trouble breathing and feeling extremely 
tired. Your child may also have changes in behavior such as       
irritability or a drop in energy levels, which could mean the brain 
isn’t getting enough oxygen. 
 
What  To Do: 
If your child has any breathing problems after getting out of the   
water, get medical help. Although in most cases the symptoms 
will go away on their own, it's important to get your child 
checked out. Any problems that do develop are usually treatable 
if you get medical care right away. Your job is to keep a close 
eye on your child for the 24 hours after he has had any problems 
in the water.  If the symptoms don’t go away, or if they get 
worse, take your child to the emergency room, not your           
pediatrician's office.  
 
We would like to finish by thanking everyone again for their   
continued support over the past 28 years, the Greenville First 
Responder’s strive to give the best care we can and it helps to 
have the support. So please have a happy, safe summer and we 
hope to see you all at the many events that will take place in 
Greenville this summer.  
  Greenville First Responders 
                              “Neighbors Helping Neighbors” 
 

According to experts, 
both drowning events 

are very rare making up 
only  1%-2% of all  

drownings. 
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CRL SURVEYING LLC
12 Years Experience

• Certified Survey Maps 
• Plat of Surveys 

• Site Plans 
• Farm Surveys

920-422-2829
GB3632@AOL.COM

www.crlsurveying.com

CHRISTENSEN & WISNET INC
HEATING & COOLING

FREE ESTIMATES
We won’t let you down - We promise

Valley	 Kaukauna	 Hortonville
	734-1436	 788-0260	 779-0151

u High efficiency products

u Fully trained service techs

u No overtime charges for weekend mornings

u Fully stocked trucks for quick service

u Electrical and heating with same day service

Your Local Heating, Cooling, 
and Electrical Contractor

“When we unexpectedly needed them, the Black-Haak team responded 
quickly with highly knowledgeable staff that didn’t try to sell us more than 
we needed. We are extremely pleased with their rapid response time and 
the excellent level of service throughout our project. Definitely exceeded 

our expectations!” - Jason & Janice, Greenville

“Very prompt, took the time to answer my questions and explained 
clearly.” - Kathy, Hortonville

www.black-haak.com

Mention this ad & receive
$150 OFF furnace install or

$15 OFF any service call.

920.757.9990
N967 Quality Drive • Greenville, WI 54942

 Gabriell Laughlin

1050 N. Lynndale Dr. • Appleton, WI 54914  
920.470.8489 • Fax: 920-993-7306 

glaughlin@coldwellhomes.com  
 www.GabriellLaughlin.com

Bret W. Claybaugh, D.D.S. 
Blake C. Treichel, D.D.S.

920-779-4533
230 Towne Drive 

Hortonville, WI 54944

Jesse Koch 
NMLS: 217006 

3315 Ballard Rd. , Ste. A Appleton, WI 54911 
jessekoch@inlanta.com

Apply Online: www.jessekochmortgage.com or call me anytime @ 920-427-9617

We Serve You Like No Bank or Credit Union Can! 

Put my 21 years experience to work for you!

Professional, unbiased mortgage planning that examines and 
compares all of your PURCHASE and REFINANCE options! 

First Time Homebuyer Specialist! Loan programs include 
Conventional, WHEDA, VA, USDA and FHA.

NMLS# 1016 

ASK ME ABOUT THE THRIVENT STORY

Dave Jensen 
CFP®, MBA, FIC, Financial Consultant 
Badgerland Group

W6929 Parkview Dr Ste A • Greenville, WI 54942 
920-757-9520 • dave.jensen@thrivent.com

Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards Inc. owns the 
certification marks CFP® and CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ in the U.S.

Appleton, Wisconsin • Minneapolis, Minnesota Thrivent.com • 800-847-4836      28304 R3-17

Over 50 Year Experience Serving  
Central Wisconsin with trash, 

recycling and roll-off dumpsters 

888-804-8556 
www.hartersfvd.com

Dr. Jessica Will
Chiropractor • GAPS Practitioner

N1739 Lily of the Valley Dr.
Greenville, WI
920.757.6440

www.synergychiropractor.com
“Your family’s health potential is our passion”
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

Sub-Area Planning & Zoning Ordinance 

In the last newsletter edition we shared with you the Town is in the 
process of updating its Zoning Ordinance and encouraged you to 
become involved.  Since then the Town has contracted with 
Hoisington Koegler Group Inc. to assist with this update as well as 
developing Sub-Area Plans for specific corridors in the community 
based on recommendations in the 2040 Comprehensive Plan.   
 
These locations include the Urban Core (STH 15, portions of STH 76 
& 96 and CTH CA, CB & GV) Heritage District (Neighborhoods 
around STH 15 & 76) and Gateway areas (Major entrances to   
Greenville) as identified in the Town’s 2040 Comprehensive Plan.  
This planning process will allow the Town to be prepared for      
development/redevelopment opportunities in these areas and  
provide decision makers with the necessary tools to see these 
areas develop as desired.  The planning process will be visionary 
but grounded in market data analysis and will include the            
following: 
 
 A Market Study that looks at both residential and commercial/          

industrial development that is based on market demand to 
support future development. 

 Architectural design guidelines specific to these corridors and 
areas in order to be implemented with the Zoning Ordinance 
rewrite. 

 A robust public engagement process allowing the public       
various opportunities and methods to participate in and     
contribute its ideas. 

 Land use and Multi-modal Transportation. 

The public engagement process will utilize online mapping/             
survey platforms, stakeholder interviews, public charrettes,           
public  workshops, pop-up events, and public meetings.  The           
public engagement process will start with an online mapping/        
survey platform in April and followed up with the public                   
charrettes and meetings starting in May and running      
throughout the summer.  The planning process is anticipated 
to wrap up in the fall with adoption of the plans and updated 
ordinance shortly thereafter. 

The Town encourages you to become engaged and help 
guide the development of these projects. To stay engaged 
and informed please visit : 
 http://www.townofgreenville.com/
zoning_ordinance_update.php  
 
To view the Sub-Area Planning locations visit the Town’s  
interactive map at: 
https://bit.ly/2W9ma7D 

  GREENVILLE SANITARY 
Hydrant Flushing 

The Greenville Sanitary District will be flushing and          
exercising hydrants beginning in May. This process typically 
takes approximately two weeks. 

The Public Service Commission and Wisconsin DNR require 
the Town to flush the water distribution system, including 
the fire hydrants. Flushing hydrants is essential to keeping 
your water safe and maintaining the distribution system. 
This also helps to ensure that hydrants are in good working 
order for the Fire Department's use. 

During this process, your water may appear cloudy. This is 
normal and you can still drink the water. Running the cold 
water tap that is located closest to your water meter, will 
help to clear it up. If you have questions, you can contact 
the Public Works Office at (920) 757-7276. 
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CIVIC CLUBS & ORGANIZATIONS 

The Greenville Lions had a very busy    
winter.  In December, we held our annual 
Dial-A-Santa. We had over 400 calls from 
kids and lots of fun was had. We also   
donated to two area families for       
Christmas. We continue to volunteer at 
Pillars and serve meals once a month to 
70-80 individuals. All are humbling and 
worthy causes for us. In April, we are  
selling roses with FREE delivery from 
members on Saturday, the 18th.  In support 
of our area youth, we are awarding two 
scholarships this spring to Hortonville 
graduates. If you have a graduating      
student that would like to apply, please 
have them pick up an application at the 
high school office or online at:          
Greenvillelions.org. Also, if you have a 
project you need help with or a            
community service idea for our club; let 
us know. We do consider all ideas. 

Our 32nd  Annual Catfish Races and Charity 
Concert will be on July 10th and 11th. On 
Friday, July 10, we sponsor family night 
with kid’s rides, games, music, a magic 
show and fireworks, FREE. Saturday 
night, we have a great classic rock line up 
with Great White, 38 Special and our 
headliner, Styx. Concert tickets are    

available online at ticketstaronline.com, 
the StoneYard in Greenville, or through 
club members. We have sold out the past 
2 years and with local support, we hope to 
do it again! All proceeds go into             
developing the park and to other local  
non-profits. Come join the fun and help us 
set a record: 3 sell outs in a row! 

Do you want to be a member?  We meet 
the 1st Thursday of the month at 6:00 PM. 
More details are available at our website.  

See you all at the concert!  

Greenville Lions—WE SERVE! 

Thank you for dropping off your broken 
light strings for recycling. Together we 
kept 5,980 pounds out of the landfill!  We 
plan on collecting and recycling lights 
again next winter. 

On Saturday, April 25th, in celebration of 
the 50th Anniversary of Earth Day, we are 
offering to deliver mulch to any Greenville 
resident free of charge. Email us,        
message us on Facebook or call 757-5570. 
Please leave your address and where in 
your yard you would like us to deliver the 
mulch. 

Mark your calendars! Sustain Greenville 
Farmers Market will start Wednesday May 
27 at 3:00 and continue every Wednesday 
from 3:00 – 7:00  PM until  October 7th.   
We are grateful to Christus Church for        
welcoming us back to their location this 
year. 

Please help your community and           
environment. Purchase rain barrels to      
collect rainwater to use in your gardens 
and yard. Like last year, we are selling the 
plain rain barrels at $40.00. New this year, 
we added painted rain barrels to our     
inventory for only $50.00 each. Our local 
student artists will take requests!        
Payments are accepted at the Town’s 
Public Works office. 

We welcome our neighbors and love to 
hear new project ideas, so why not come 
to a meeting?  Visit our website at     
http://www.sustaingreenville.org/ for 
more   information or email us at                           
info@SustainGreenville.org. You may also 
find us on Facebook. 

GREENVILLE LIONESS 

SUSTAIN GREENVILLE 

GREENVILLE LIONS 

 

The Lioness of Greenville are in the      
process of change! The Lions                 
organization has evolved in a way that our 
Lioness Club must choose to be an actual 
Lions Club or to evolve into a club totally 
outside of Lions. There are many pros and 
cons involved in our decision and we are 
working through that. More to come. 

We do not hibernate in Winter! Lioness 
assisted in Lion Donor Eye tissue 
transport. Clubs across the state           
participated in transporting donor tissue 
to those in need. We also volunteer at  
Pillars Warming Shelter, by donating,   
preparing, and serving a meal. At St. 

Mary’s Catholic Church, we gathered to 
make tie fleece blankets for cancer      
patients. Lioness, along with an Action 
Team grant from Thrivent Financial, were 
able to make many blankets to donate to 
cancer centers. Recently, Old Glory Honor 
Flight hosted an event that the Lioness 
supported with providing raffle items. 

Thank you to all our veterans for your   
service! 

Be a Bosom Buddy – Greenville Lioness 
first annual event collecting gently used 
or new bras (any sizes) and feminine    
hygiene products for teens and women. 
All collected items will be donated to local 
homeless shelters. Contact any Lioness 
member, visit the Town Hall vestibule or 
call 920-850-1961 to donate.  

Interested in finding out more about 
Greenville Lioness? Contact Kathy at 920-
428-7003 or find us on Facebook: http://
www.facebook.com/greenvillewilioness/. 

Civic Clubs continued on 

page 14 
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Monday: 8:00 am - 5:00 pm
Tuesday: 10:00 am - 7:00 pm

Wednesday: 9:00 am - 6:00 pm
Thursday: 9:00 am - 5:00 pm

Friday: 9:00 am - 5:00 pm

N1739 Lily of the Valley Drive, Suite 2
Greenville, WI 54942

(920) 560-3937 
www.greenvillewiseyecare.com

• Residential 
• Commercial 
• 24 Hour 
    Service

Greg Junak - Sales & Service
633 Beckert Rd, New London, WI 54961  920-982-6565

Residential & Commercial Surveys 

Storm Water/Erosion Plans

Site Plans

Topographic & Land Title Surveys

Certified Survey Maps 

Subdivision/Condominium Plats 

Legal Descriptions 

Construction Staking 

Floodplain Surveys

Bob Reider, Chris Perreault 
Professional Wisconsin Land Surveyors

615 N. Lynndale Dr., Appleton, WI 54912
Phone: 920-731-4168  FAX: 920-731-5673 

www.carowlandsurveying.com

WOLF RIVER
COMMUNITY BANK

This is community banking.

Helping our communities
grow, one dream at a time.
Helping our communities
grow, one dream at a time.

A message from  
Outagamie County  

Executive Tom Nelson...

Every end marks a new beginning. 
Keep your spirits and 

determination unshaken, and you 
shall always walk the glory road.

With courage, faith and great 
effort, you shall achieve  
everything you desire.

Visit us online at 
www.outagamie.org

On behalf of Outagamie County, 
I wish you a very Happy New Year

~ Tom Nelson

$10 OFF Any lawn mower  
tune-up of $75 or more.

when you bring in this ad. 
Not valid with any other offer. 

Expires 6/1/2020.
Tune-up includes the following (as needed): replace spark plugs, 

change oil, sharpen blades, clean or repair air and fuel filters, 
check hydraulic fluid (when applicable), grease, check belts and 

idler pulleys, check spindle bearings, check tires

WinagamieGolf.com 
3501 Winnegamie Dr.  Neenah
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CONTACT US 

 

CLERK’S OFFICE 

bringit.wi.gov myvote.wi.gov 

Elections 2020 
Spring Election & Presidential Primary— 
April 7th 
Partisan Primary— August 11th 
General Election—November 3rd 
 
If you  need to  register or if you would 
like to receive an absentee ballot, please 
go to myvote.wi.gov.   

Census 2020 

Town Chairman Jack Anderson 
920-850-5282 
Town Administrator Joel Gregozeski 
920-757-5151 Ext. 1000 
Clerk Wendy Helgeson 
920-757-5151 Ext. 1100 
Treasurer Lisa Beyer 
920-757-5151 Ext. 1200 
Community & Economic Development       
Director Michael J.D. Brown 
920-757-5151 Ext. 2000 
Chief Building Inspector Dale Waala 
920-757-5151 Ext. 2200 
Public Works Director Brian Rickert 
920-757-7276 
Parks and Forestry Director Tony Nowak 
920-757-7276                                                      
Sewer/Water District Superintendent 
Cody Simonis 
920-750-8130 
Utility Billing Clerk Holly Arft 
920-757-5151 Ext. 1202 
Storm Water Superintendent Chris Pagels 
920-757-5151 Ext. 2400 
Fire Department Non-Emergency Number 
920-757-7262 
Outagamie County Sheriffs Non-Emergency 
920-832-5000 
Harter’s Fox Valley Disposal- Garbage 
 1-888-804-8556 
Orion Waste Solutions—Recycling 
1-888-759-0501                                                      
Town of Greenville After  
Hours Emergencies: 
Public Works/Parks Dept. 
920-757-7276 
Sanitary/Water District 
920-757-7276 

Civic Clubs Continued... 

Myron Palmbach  

AMVETS POST 30 

“American Veterans”  

We have been busy visiting veterans in 
Assisted Living homes and members in 
their homes. We have been bringing   
“thanks for your service” messages 
through the delivery of Patriotic Quilts 
made by the Camo Quilt Project in      
Plymouth, WI.  If you know a veteran in 
our area who we can thank with one of 
these unique quilts please contact us!   

On August 15th Post 30 is planning to 
sponsor a team at Pulling for Honor, an 
event in support of Old Glory Honor 
Flights. We ask any currently serving  
Veterans to let us know if they would be 
on team Brewtown. There is no cost to 
the team members who pull the 200,000 
lb. aircraft in the fastest and longest 
time. It’s a great event for family and 
friends. AMVETS welcomes donations to 
the team. Let’s also pray the Corona virus 
becomes our past and Honor Flights can 
again take our wonderful veterans on 
healing journeys! 

Veterans Village is nearing completion of 
remodeling and providing 48 units of 
1/2/3 Bedroom housing. It is almost     
approaching a waiting list status! Post 30 
has been brainstorming ways to raise 
money to help put our Post name,     
somewhere on the home project. It’s a 
big  decision to commit to. Over the years 
our fund raising has been with White  
Clover Sales at Cat Fish Races.  Up until 
now that was sufficient however, this 
project presents an ambitious challenge. 
We hope to raise $15,000 in 2 years with 
community help. We are looking for    
support, donations and ideas for our    
one-of-a-kind project. More information  
is found at https://www.wisvva.org/ . 

If you would like to donate to Veterans 
Village please designate your donations 
to: Veterans Village and put “Post 30” in 
the Memo of any checks. Mail to: 
AMVETS Post 30, P.O. Box 63, Greenville, 
WI 54942.  We welcome any Veteran 
who’s currently serving or has honorably 
served in the US Military. If you would 
like to speak to someone about AMVETS 
call 920-757-6142. Meetings are on 4/15 
& 5/20 (3rd Wed. of the month) at 7pm in 
Town Hall. Thank you for your support!  
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Contact Peter Van Doren to place an ad today! 
pvandoren@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2572

•  AVEDA • Experienced Stylists 
• Electrolysis - State Licensed Electrologist  

• Chair & Suite Rental Available 
N1787 Lily of the Valley Drive • Greenville, WI 54942 

(920) 757.5667

MOVE BETTER & LIVE BETTER!
 

 What is your health & wellness Vision for 2020?  
 

After a year of health problems, I had no stamina, & everything ached.  Two months after starting with 
Dave at Evenflow, I am a new person.  His individualized instruction is tremendous. — Julia S. 

Bring in this Ad and get 1 month free  
with purchase of a 1 year membership.

 

Dave Immel has a Masters Degree in Exercise Science  
from the University of Wisconsin La Crosse

N1697 Municipal Drive, Greenville, WI 54942 
dave.evenflow@gmail.com | (920)786-0200

Corrective Exercise/Personal Training Massage/ Trigger Point Therapy
Dave Immel  MS, LMT

• Heel Pain
• Chronic Lower Leg & Foot Pain
• Neuropathy Treatment
• �Neuroma and Nerve 

Decompression
• Diabetic Foot Care
• �Treatment of Ulcers/Wound Care
• Children’s Foot Care
• Ingrown Toenail & Fungal Care
• �Ankle Sprains & Instability Sports 

Injuries
• Custom Orthotics
• �Bunion and Hammertoe 

Treatment & Surgery

Compassionate care 
 that’s a step ahead

Dr. Julie Abboud
Board Certified American Board of Podiatric Medicine
Fellow of Association of Extremity Nerve Surgeons
Board Certified Wound Specialist by the American Board  
of Wound Management Licensed in the State of WI

(920) 750-7900
GreenvilleFAC.com

N1697 Municipal Drive
Greenville, WI 54942

620 N. Richmond St., Appleton 
(920) 739-6241

122 W. Kimberly Ave., Kimberly 
(920) 788-4131

www.thielinsurancegroup.com

Call or Visit Our Award Winning Agency

Proudly Representing

LIFE • HOME • AUTO• BUSINESS



Town of Greenville 
W6860 Parkview Drive 
P.O. Box 60 
Greenville, WI 54942 

Cut me out and send me in! 

Checking or Savings Account? Try ACH! 

Stop the hassle of forgetting to pay your water bill. Save yourself a stamp. Why go out in the cold when you could pay automatical-
ly through any of your bank accounts? Auto pay is the most convenient and reliable service we offer to ensure your water bill is 
paid in full and on time. Water bills are always due on the last day of the month so it's easy to remember when the auto pay will be  
clearing your bank. No guessing, crossing fingers or making several calls to see if it cleared. Signing up is easy!                              
Visit: townofgreenville.com and click on "Pay Water Bill".  

ACH DEBIT AUTHORIZATION FORM  

AUTHORIZATION AGREEMENT FOR PRE-ARRANGED PAYMENTS TO GREENVILLE SANITARY DISTRICT 1  

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————-- 

I (We) hereby authorize Greenville Sanitary District 1, hereinafter called "COMPANY", to initiate debit entries to my (our) Checking or Savings 
account indicated below and the depository named below, hereinafter called "DEPOSITORY", to debit the same to such account.                   
NOTE: The dollar amount showing due on the Sanitary Utility Bill will be drawn from the account indicated on the last business day of 
the month according to the terms of said bill.  

BANK (DEPOSITORY) NAME AND CITY LOCATION TRANSIT / ABA NUMBER CHECKING SAVINGS 

BANK ACCOUNT NUMBER WATER BILL ACCOUNT NUMBER **PLEASE ATTACH A VOIDED CHECK UNLESS 
YOU ARE INCLUDING THIS FORM WITH YOUR 
WATER BILL PAYMENT 

This authority is to remain in full force and effect until COMPANY and DEPOSITORY has received written notification from me (us) of its           
termination in such time and in such manner as to afford COMPANY and DEPOSITORY a reasonable opportunity to act on it. I (us) has the right 
to stop payment of a debit entry by notification to DEPOSITORY at such time as to afford DEPOSITORY a reasonable opportunity to act on it 
prior to charging account. After account has been charged, I have the right to have the amount of an erroneous debit immediately credited to 
my account by DEPOSITORY, provided I (we) send written notice of such debit entry in error to DEPOSITORY within 15 days following issuance of 
the account statement or 45 days after posting, whichever occurs first.  

NAME (PLEASE PRINT) SIGNATURE AND DATE 

ECRWSS 

SAVE THE DATE! 

This years Summer Send Off Concert at 
the Bill Tesch Memorial  will be held on  

Saturday, August 29 

Come see the Veterans Memorial,    
parade, children’s bike raffle and the 
concert, featuring Greenville’s own  
Boogie and the Yo Yoz. 


